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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, December 3, 2009 for a regular meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, GMASS and members of the public.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.
Mrs. Starks opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the November 19th and November 25th minutes as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Revaluation & Mapping Update
ITOS has 426 parcels in hand to work on (including 213 parcels which were delivered on Monday). Mrs. Duncan discussed the current mapping mismatch list that contains 861 parcels which includes those parcels being worked on by ITOS, conservation use parcels, properties split by the city/county jurisdictions and those that have little or no information for research. ITOS has not delivered an update this week. 435 parcels have already been corrected by ITOS.
Mr. McCormick of GMASS discussed the means of finding and correcting mapping errors. At this time GMASS is focused on the parcels that are listed in WinGAP and have yet to address those parcels that are identified on the map but not listed in WinGAP. Mapping problems were also discovered during field visits and in general there will be mapping errors that will be time consuming to discover and resolve. 

Mrs. Duncan discussed the status of the quality control work.

Mr. McCormick and Mrs. Reese discussed the development of the rural land schedule, categories of land and various soil types. Hart County’s two major categories are open land 4 and woodland 7. These will be the properties that will be the benchmark sales for establishing the rural land schedule. The initial schedule is set but the accessibility and desirability tables need to be completed.
Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve the $50,285 monthly invoice for GMASS. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Public Communication
Mr. McMullan reported on the visit to the various coffee clubs. Mrs. Starks notified the Board that she had delivered brochures to various businesses within the county. Mr. McMullan discussed the approval of the $820 Hartwell Sun advertising request and that all other budget request were tabled by the Board of Commissioners.

Chief Appraiser’s Report

Mrs. Duncan discussed the copier maintenance bill issue and that the money is in the budget for this service.

The next meeting of the Board of Assessors will be Thursday December 10th at 9:00 A.M 
There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
